
The Knights of Malta and the New World
Order

The following are excerpts from “Behold a Pale Horse” by William
Cooper taken from chapter two, “Secret Societies and the New World
Order”

The Knights of Malta is a world organization with its threads weaving through
business, banking, politics, the CIA, other intelligence organizations, P2,
religion, education, law, military, think tanks, foundations, the United
States Information Agency, the United Nations, and numerous other
organizations. They are not the oldest but are one of the oldest branches of
the Order of the Quest in existence. The world head of the Knights of Malta
is elected for a life term, with the approval of the Pope. The Knights of
Malta have their own Constitution and are sworn to work toward the
establishment of a New World Order with the Pope at its head. Knights of
Malta members are also powerful members of the CFR (Council on Foreign
Relations) and the Trilateral Commission.

The goal of the Council on Foreign Relations is a New World Order. George
(Herbert Walker) Bush is a member of the CFR. Knights of Malta play a
powerful role in this scenario. In the 1930s General Smedley Butler was
recruited to help take over the White House. He was told that he was needed
because of his general popularity with the military. General Butler blew the
whistle and named several prominent Americans as part of the plot. At the top
of the list was John J. Raskob, who was a founding member of the U.S. branch
of the Knights of Malta. He was board chairman of General Motors. He was, at
the time, the U.S. Treasurer of the Knights of Malta. Congressional hearings
were held to investigate the plot, but none of those named, including Raskob,
was ever called to testify and nothing ever came of the hearings. Although
you will find this in the Congressional records, you will NEVER find it in
ANY history book anywhere.
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It is significant that the Iran-Contra episode has many similarities to the
1930s plot. William Casey was a member of the Knights of Malta. William
Casey, with the help of Vice President Bush, Anne Armstrong and Donald Regan,
caused the President’s Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board to be emasculated
so that Bush, Casey, North and others could carry out their dirty deeds
without oversight. They had also developed a plan to suspend the Constitution
of the United States and were preparing to implement the plan when they were
caught. These facts emerged from the hearings but were suppressed by the
committee chairman, Senator Daniel Inouye of Hawaii. You must understand that
tremendous power was involved in both attempts to overthrow the United States
Government.

William Casey was the Director of the CIA. He was a member of the CFR. Casey
was a Knight of Malta. He was the head of Ronald Reagan’s political campaign.
He was head of the Securities and Exchange Commission. During the Nixon
administration he was head of the Export-Import Bank.

Casey arranged financing for the Kama River truck factory in the Soviet Union
with 90% of the funds guaranteed or furnished by the U.S. taxpayer. This
factory built military truck and tank engines for the Soviet Army. It was,
and may still be, the largest factory in the world and could produce more
heavy trucks than all U.S. factories together. I believe Casey was murdered.

The first U.S. Ambassador to the Vatican was William Wilson, a Knight of
Malta. His appointment was probably illegal and, for a fact, was highly
unethical. Wilson could not possibly have represented the U.S. when his
allegiance was sworn to the Pope.

Knight of Malta Myron Taylor was President Roosevelf s envoy. Knight of Malta
John McCone was President Kennedy’s envoy and he was also the Director of the
CIA during the early ’60s. A former mayor of New York City, Robert Wagner,
was President Jimmy Carter’s envoy. Frank Shakespeare replaced William
Wilson. Frank Shakespeare is a Knight of Malta, and so it goes. President
Reagan spoke at the annual Knights of Malta dinner.

The Knights of Malta ALL have diplomatic immunity. They can ship goods across
borders without paying duty or undergoing customs check. Does that ring any
bells? In any case, that is power.

The Knights of Malta is held up by a backbone consisting of nobility. Nearly
half of the 10,000 members belong to Europe’s oldest and most powerful
families. This cements the alliance between the Vatican and the “Black
Nobility.” The Black Nobility is mostly the rich and powerful of Europe. The
head of the Black Nobility is the family that can claim direct descendancy
from the last Roman emperor. Maybe now you can see that things are beginning
to fall into their proper place. Membership in the Knights of Malta entails
obedience to one’s superior in THE ORDER and ultimately to the Pope.
Therefore, a U.S. ambassador who is also a member of the Knights of Malta
faces a conflict of interest. Why is this fact ignored? President Bush
appointed Knight of Malta Thomas Melledy to the post of U.S. Ambassador to
the Vatican.



The Vatican has founded the Pope John Paul II Center for Prayer and Study for
Peace at 1711 Ocean Avenue, Springlake, New Jersey, in a man- sion
overlooking the ocean. The mansion was given to the New York Archdiocese by
the estate of Elmer Bobst, who died in 1978. He was a multimillionaire and
chairman of Warner Lambert Company. Richard Nixon was a frequent visitor.
Directors of the Center were Kurt Waldheim, former Secretary General of the
United Nations and ex-nazi war criminal; Cyrus Vance, former Secretary of
State under Carter and member of both the Council on Foreign Relations and
the Trilateral Commission; Clare Booth Luce, a dame of the Knights of Malta;
and J. Peter Grace of W.R. Grace Company, who is head of the Knights of Malta
in the United States. The Center was set up by the Vatican as a part of the
Pope’s new peace plan, which will bring the world together (see my paper “The
Secret Government”). The Center has two roles: (1) Educate Catholics and
their children to accept the New World Order. (2) Provide residence for the
world-peace-solution computer and an ongoing study for peaceful solutions to
any future problems which may endanger world peace. The com- puter is hooked
to the world capitals via satellite. All nations have agreed to relinquish
sovereignty to the Pope and submit future problems to the computer for
solution. Of course, this will not go into effect until the New World Order
is publicly announced. I believe that the New World Order was born in secrecy
on January 19,1989. Now you know.

Acquaint yourself anew with the teachings of Jesus. Compare his teachings
with the tenets of the Illuminati and then compare it with the following. The
Vatican has stated at various times that “the Pope is for total disarmament;
the Pope is for elimination of the sovereignty of the nation states; the Pope
is also stating that property rights are not to be considered true property
rights. The Pope believes that only the Vatican knows what is right for man.”


